Question for written answer E-001622/2023
to the Commission
Rule 138
Andżelika Anna Możdżanowska (ECR)
Subject:	Assessment report on the application of the VAT Directive
Tightening up the VAT system and combating VAT fraud are among the main priorities of both the European Parliament’s Subcommittee on Tax Matters and of Poland. In recent years, Poland has successfully carried out a number of actions that have led to a significant reduction in the VAT gap.
The Commission has not complied with its obligation under Article 410b of Directive 2006/112/EC (‘the VAT Directive’) to present to the European Parliament and the Council (by no later than 31 December 2022) an assessment report on the application of the VAT Directive as regards the VAT treatment of vouchers.
The Commission report should be drawn up on the basis of information received from the Member States and, if necessary, be accompanied by an appropriate legislative proposal, e.g. to strengthen or improve the quality of the relevant provisions of the VAT Directive.
In view of the above:
1.	Why has the Commission not submitted this report?
2.	When will the Commission send this report?
3.	What action will the Commission take to improve the timely implementation of obligations under the VAT Directive and put forward urgent legislative proposals?
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